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Town of  Hebron 

PO Box 188 
Hebron, NH 03241 

Phone: 603-744-2631 
                 execassist@hebronnh.org 
 

   

 

Hebron Beach Committee 

Minutes of Meeting May 16, 2017 
 

 

Beach Committee Members Present:  Cindy Newton (Chair), Alan Baker, Edward Holbert, 

Stan Newton, Marcia Morris and Patrick Moriarty (Select Board Representative), Carol Bears 

(Secretary). 

Others Present: 

Time Convened: 6:15 p.m.       Time Adjourned: 6:46 p.m. 

Next Meeting:  TBD 

Agenda: 

• Review of the  previous minutes 

• Review of 2017 Budget 

• Beach Cleanup 

• Swim line 

• Attendant compensation for 2017 

• Picnic Tables 

• Erosion  

• Mark Braley weekly cleanup 

• Gray Rocks parking 

The meeting was called to order by Cindy Newton at 6:15 PM.  

A review of the September 27, 2016 was discussed.  It was determined that the erosion issue was 

not addressed and needed to be discussed again.  A motion was made to approve the minutes by 

Cindy Newton, seconded by Edward Holbert.  The motion passed unanimously. 

The 2017 budget for the beach was set at $9,250.00 this is an increase of $175.00.  2016 

expenses for the beach totaled $9,425.70.  The reason the expenses were so high was due to 

damage through the winter. 

Beach cleanup with be Friday, May 26, 2017 from 9:00 AM to 12:00 Noon and Camp Berea will 

send volunteers to help with the cleanup.  It was discussed that the swim line will be on the same 

day. 
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There will be a new picnic table that will need to assembled.  Stan Newton will pick it up and 

bring it down from the town shed. 

Compensation for the Beach Attendant was discussed and would remain the same as the prior 

year along with the same schedule the attendant would be on duty. 

Only town supplied grills are to be used at the beach and this will be added to the sign of rules 

for the Beach. 

Weekly cleanup of the beach was discussed and was decided that it would be tabled at this time.   

There was discussion of people parking at the Gray Rocks Parking and walking into the beach.  

As the beach is for the residents and tax payers of the Town of Hebron, there was discussion if 

other individuals outside the town are using our beach.  Cindy will find out if it’s okay to put two 

signs up stating that this. 

The beach attendant mentioned that the committee needed to purchase a new first aid kit.  Cindy 

will look into this and find just was needs to be included in this kit. 

With no further business Cindy Newton made a motion to adjourn at 6:46 PM, seconded by 

Edward Holbert.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Carol A. Bears, Secretary 

 


